
My name is DeAnna Marshall, MD.  I am from Hutchinson, Ks and I am a proponent of Senate Bill 

No.6. 

Ultimately my testimony for SB6 would appeal to the constitution and that our entire 

government is founded on personal liberty.  Public health is a government entity that does not 

take the individual into account which is at odds with our constitution.   

Politicized health care is not good health care.  The entire “pandemic” was political which became 

obvious to me very early on when we took the CDC and WHO guidelines that had been in place 

and essentially did the complete opposite.  Masks had been found ineffective in a meta-analysis 

of random control trials yet they were mandated.  We used an unreliably sensitive test (high cycle 

PCR) to test asymptomatic people and direct quarantines that hurt businesses and schools but 

did nothing to mitigate the virus. We closed small businesses but allowed larger ones to stay 

open.  We closed schools even when we saw that young people had very little concern from 

Covid and the virus was quite seasonal.  But the biggest concern was the injections.  You cannot 

rush medical therapies and medicine is not a one size fits all.  People should have been informed 

that these were experimental, that they had significant side effect concerns, and we have no idea 

long term risks from them. These issues should have been weighed against the risk from the virus 

itself on an individual basis. The mandates for them was beyond unconstitutional. If our 

government is getting funding or our politicians receive any funding from pharmaceutical 

companies it should be a conflict of interest for promoting or mandating their treatments. Health 

information privacy laws were ignored as many people were forced to document their vaccination 

status to maintain employment.  As a provider I would face heavy fines for not following HIPPA.  

There is not enough time to discuss the scope of concern in regards to our government’s 

response to Covid so I will simply end with the reminder of our constitution and the entire 

premise of individual liberty. 

Thank you for your consideration of my testimony and your support of SB6 

Sincerely, 

DeAnna Marshall, MD


